
 

 

 

 

 

Our Ref: RP/Uniform 

 

 

Date: 31st March 2023  

 

 

 Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Re: Summer term standards and expectations 

A huge thank you for all your help and support with embedding our equipment and uniform 

expectations. The vast majority of students behave impeccably and wear their uniform with pride. 

This includes to and from school and home. In order to keep our standards exceptionally high, after 

the Easter break we will address any non-compliance with uniform policy and equipment with a 

series of thorough checks during the first few days back. We fully expect that all our students will be 

dressed according to our uniform policy please see the following link 

https://decschool.co.uk/uniform/   

 

Uniform 

• There have been no changes to our uniform policy which consists of: 

• Black Blazer with school badge (the new badge is now available to purchase if you wish) 

• Black Trousers or skirt of a suitable length (not leggings or jeggings) 

• White shirt to be tucked into waistband 

• Tie with stripes in House colours 

• Smart black shoes (another reminder from September 2023 that students will no longer be 

allowed to wear black trainers it will only be shoes. We have been giving parents/carer’ and pupils 

plenty of notice about this change, we are always looking to make uniform as cheap as possible 

in the long term) 

 

Optional School Uniform 

Black 'V' neck sweater 

Black, plain headscarves, wraps, bands or hair clips. 

 

Please note that bandanas, false nails and eyelashes are not permitted and pupils will be required 

to remove these before being able to continue with their school day. 

  

https://decschool.co.uk/uniform/


 

 

Equipment 

As a minimum, pupils should bring the following equipment to school every day: 

• A suitably sized waterproof bag for transporting books, homework, equipment etc. (bags must 

be large enough to hold an A4 folder) 

• Pens (including at least one black and one green pen) 

• Pencil, ruler and eraser, in a pencil case 

• Glue stick 

 

We thank you for your continued support with ensuring students at Dame Elizabeth Cadbury are 

prepared for their learning and we wish you a restful Easter break. 

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact your child’s Head of House, or email 

enquiry@decschool.co.uk  

 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr R Prime 

Headteacher 
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